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Chapter 1201
However, she was scared to the bone.

She has not returned to China in recent years, but she has indeed heard of
Arron.

Arron is not only the king of Nancheng, he is also a very important presence in
the world.

Arron and Kraig are basically complementary to each other.

If anyone is stronger, it is Arron.

At least Kraig only grasped the power, but Arron not only has real power, his
business kingdom is also the rich one.

Not only that, Arron is more ruthless than Kraig in terms of sofa decisiveness.

Arron doesn’t care about his face, he does what he says.

Saying that you will die without a place to bury your body is definitely not a
joke.



Because Arron never joked with outsiders.

Elma was stunned, and he didn’t even dare to speak again, but Arron spoke
again: “Kraig can’t do anything to you, but I can! Kraig and I were born into
dead brothers. We will solve the personal conflict for him. For me, it’s a matter
of minutes!”

Elma: “…”

After a few seconds, her voice was full of fear and said: “Don’t…don’t take my
life, I…I’ll get out of here!”

Yu must, Elma rolled away rolling away.

When she came, she was in Darius’s car, and when she returned, she had to
walk back with her feet. Not to mention that she could walk to her residence in
the year of the monkey, she was still stinky.

Elma had all the desire to die.

She didn’t expect that she would be the result of such a brutal waterloo when
she came here with Darius.

It really made her very annoyed.

But there is nothing he can do.

Elma could only drag her body and mouth with the smell, and she drifted
away.

And here, Suzi and his party also walked towards their mother’s pastoral
house.



As he walked, Suzi suddenly thought of the two young people working in the
field.

“What’s the situation with you two?” Suzi asked.

One of the young people immediately said to Suzi with a grin: “Sister, we are
students of Agricultural University, just come down to experience life, the aunt
inside is so enthusiastic.”

Suzi smiled: “It’s rare for you to work so hard, but it’s not right for you to dig
holes like this.”

Another young man: “Sister, will you dig holes?”

Suzi nodded: “When I was very young, I would work in the farmland.”

The young man immediately said enthusiastically: “Ask sister, teach us?”

Suzi looked at our mother at the door, and then at the things in her hands.
She said, “I will come again when I return the gift to my mother’s room.”

“Okay, thank you sister.” The young man’s mouth was very sweet.

Suzi pursed his lips and smiled, and then walked with Arron to his mother’s
yard.

There are organic vegetables everywhere in this yard, as well as bean
sprouts, and there is a cool and refreshing atmosphere in the whole yard.

A group of people came in one after another, and Alyce was smiling.

She doesn’t come here often.



It was just the last time I mentioned to Suzi that the house of his adoptive
parents, that is, Suzi’s grandfather and grandmother, had fallen into disrepair
for a long time. Wanting to take a look, Suzi ordered someone to buy it and
repair it.

“Come in and do it, come in,” Alyce greeted with a smile on his face.

This small group, one after another, carried gifts into the house.

No one noticed, even Darius didn’t know. At this moment, there was a car
standing on a small road far outside the courtyard.

The old man in the car was holding a binoculars and kept looking around.

The bodyguard behind him asked with a heartache, “Master, you…why is
this?”

Elder Shu said very sadly: “In this house, my biological daughter lives.”

Chapter 1202
The bodyguard behind him: “…”

The old man has been accustomed to all his life. Although he abandoned the
army and went to business in the past 20 years after he was 60 years old, he
still has a vigorous and vigorous style.

However, these bodyguards who have been with the old man for more than
ten years did not expect that when the old man was young, he would be so
cruel to his own flesh and blood.

This is an approach that these thirty-something bodyguards behind them can’t
realize.



There are four bodyguards who often follow the old man.

Because they have followed the old man for more than ten years, they have
inherited part of the old man’s style and his upright character. Among them,
one of the bodyguards is very fond of playing.

Often go to some clubs to find women.

However, he also said very clearly to those women: “Don’t want to be
pregnant with my child, even if you are pregnant with my child, I don’t
recognize it! If you don’t recognize it, you won’t recognize it! Resolutely deny
it! If you die, you don’t recognize it!”

In the past, the bodyguard thought this trick was very useful.

You can kill a hundred.

This trick, the bodyguard also learned from Old Man Shu.

But now, the old man Kandushu regretted his life, so that he almost did not die
of illness. If he was a little better, he would come here, hoping that when he
could take a look at his own daughters and daughters, the bodyguard
suddenly realized something.

To deny one’s own child is to commit evil!

If you don’t want to play!

Now that it is played, there may be a next generation.

Don’t you recognize?

Heaven does not strike you!



However, your own situation is enough to punish your heart!

The bodyguard felt that the current old man Shu was more painful to live than
to die. But he was reluctant to die.

Because he wanted to look at his daughter more.

At this moment, Mr. Shu’s cell phone rang, he touched a cloud of tears, and
then connected: “Hello?”

At the other end, what came out was a very long-lasting voice.

“Uncle, this is Jianing, and I will be back from abroad in a few days.”

Elder Shu didn’t have too many surprises, he just said, “Uh…”.

At that end, the niece who was in her early fifties immediately noticed
something wrong with the old man. The niece asked with concern: “Uncle, are
you…are you sick? Or what? I haven’t been abroad for so many years. I’ve
been back, I don’t know you…”

The last time Gu Jianing came back was ten years ago.

At that time, the enthusiasm of the old man’s family for Gu Jianing made Gu
Jianing feel like she was like the eldest lady of the Shu family.

Later, when returning to the foreign country, she never came back because of
the long distance.

But, even after ten years, the old man shouldn’t have such an attitude?

Unless the old man is sick.



In this version, the tone of the old man Shu even showed impatience: “Jianing,
when you come back, let your cousin pick you up, and hang up when it’s
okay.”

If the words were necessary, Mr. Shu closed the line.

He didn’t want to put his experience on Gu Jianing.

After all, it was the daughter of someone else’s family. She came back once
when she was happy, but she didn’t come back once when she was upset for
ten years.

But if it were his own daughter, it would be completely different!

He didn’t understand this truth until Elder Shu was eighty years old.

Therefore, at this moment, all of the thoughts of Mr. Shu are on Alyce, Suzi,
Darius, and Lilly.

These four are the descendants of his old man.

He looked from a distance.

Chapter 1203
The violent jump behind him reminded him: “Master, why don’t you go in,
anyway, Darius is…”

Elder Shu shook his head: “Don’t bother them anymore, Alyce is not happy,
and Suzi Suzi is not happy.”

Speaking of this, the old man Shu smiled again: “That little one, even though
he is only six years old, is also fierce like a little queen.”



Seeing Mr. Shu laugh, the bodyguards all laughed.

However, there is also unspeakable sadness in my heart.

But, again, who is to blame?

The bodyguards could only follow Mr. Shu silently, enjoying the family
happiness from a distance. What’s different from the depressed scene here is
that there are laughter and laughter in the countryside at that end.

At this moment, in this farmyard fence of Alyce, a few people were talking
about Darius.

“A Zhen, it’s not that I said you! Even I know the plague god who hides Elma,
how can you not know…”

At this moment, Darius was extremely innocent: “I…I don’t have much contact
with Mr. Jun, I really don’t know…”

Darius looked at Galia again: “Galia didn’t tell me either.”

Galia coldly snorted: “I want to break up with you!”

Darius coaxed warmly: “Galia, when you beat Elma just now, you didn’t mean
to break up with me, you were jealous of fighting against Elma.”

Galia pouted, unreasonably: “Humph! I’m sorry now, how can you drop it!”

Darius smiled patiently and said: “Allow you to regret it. Before I marry you,
you can regret it countless times, but in the end I will do everything possible to
get you back.”

Hearing what Darius said, it was impossible for Galia not to move.



Her tone also slowed down a lot: “Darius, you don’t know how vicious Elma is
when you take care of your grandpa at home these days.”

Darius looked at everyone present.

Finally, his eyes fell on Lenny’s face, and Lenny looked at each other.

Lenny said: “My second uncle and Elma are childhood sweethearts. It’s not
wrong. My second uncle almost watched Elma grow up. However, after Elma
and my second uncle had been in love for a few years, they said they wanted
to Go to the outside world to see the world.”

“She has been away for ten years.”

“Ten years!”

“My second uncle is almost waiting to be a middle-aged person.”

“In the first three years, my second uncle looked for Elma all over the world.”

“I found it later, but Elma still didn’t come back. She said that she just wanted
to follow her heart. Her heart doesn’t want to come back. She won’t come
back to be with my second uncle.”

“At that time, my second uncle was also decadent. If he hadn’t ruled
thousands of soldiers and horses, it is estimated that the second uncle would
have been abandoned.”

“Until three years later, Dalia appeared.”

“She is like a little white pigeon. She needs second uncle to take care of her,
and she needs second uncle to love her so that she can live.”



“Furthermore, Dalia was very obedient and never bothered my second uncle.
At that time, both of them were hurt, so they went together.”

“My second uncle has always been very clear that he is only lonely at this
stage and needs someone to accompany him. He doesn’t like Dalia. He still
has Elma in his heart.”

“But day after day, year after year, between people, even if you sleep, you can
sleep together, okay!”

“What a ruthless man that can drive away a woman who has been with him for
seven years?”

What Lenny said was all towards Dalia.

However, Suzi could also hear that Lenny was very towards the second uncle.

Suzi couldn’t help but sneered: “Your second uncle is such a cruel man! I
hope he can’t find Sister Shan for the rest of his life. As long as Sister Shan
has a good time outside, why bother to come back with him?”

When Suzi’s words fell, Galia and Rayna also nodded.

Coincidentally at this time, Kraig’s call came, and it was Arron’s cell phone.

Upon seeing this, Suzi was the first to snatch Kraig’s call: “Hey! Kraig, have
you found my sister Shan?”

Chapter 1204
At that end, Kraig’s voice was extremely tired: “No.”

Since yesterday afternoon, after Suzi received a phone call from Dalia to
borrow money, Kraig began to search for Dalia’s location. After locking the



location, he didn’t even eat any food, so he drove all the way to the local
school. County seat.

It is a remote, mountain town.

Kraig drove all night.

When he arrived at the place, the people he had expelled were almost
impenetrable in the small city.

Especially the locked hospital was surrounded by three floors inside and three
floors outside.

Due to Kraig’s order, no one dared to disturb the hospital, but his subordinates
also reported to Kraig: “Master, since we surrounded yesterday, no ant has
been released here.”

Kraig smiled relievedly on her face: “Good job, I have worked hard.”

If the words were necessary, he went to the hospital and checked them one
by one.

After investigating for two full hours, Kraig searched all the corners in the
hospital, but no trace of Dalia was found.

Later, there was no other way, so he started to check the medical records
again.

Only then did I find out that Dalia came here yesterday to see the
gastroenterology department.

Then he moved from the gastroenterology department to the obstetrics and
gynecology department.



Obstetrics and Gynecology!

Kraig’s forehead was hot.

Dalia came to the obstetrics and gynecology department, he must have
something to do with the child.

Kraig quietly asked the doctor who went to the obstetrics and gynecology
department for Dalia.

The doctor said in a pity: “Eh, it’s also a poor woman. She’s a little older, she’s
thirty-four-five years old, she’s been pregnant with several, but she didn’t sit
still.”

Kraig: “What do you mean?”

The doctor changed the layman’s words: “She has had several pregnancies
before, so her body is no longer good. This pregnancy is again the time
between the last abortion, and there is barely a month and a half.”

Kraig couldn’t wait to ask: “What then?”

The doctor looked up at Kraig: “Who are you?”

Kraig said in a low voice: “Her husband!”

His tone is still He Huan, and his expression is not ferocious, so the doctor
doesn’t know what Kraig’s background is.

However, when the doctor heard Kraig say that it was Dalia’s husband, the
doctor suddenly became angry.

“Are you her husband? Why are you so sc*mbag? You ruined her bad health!
Since you don’t want children, you let her have abortions again and again?”



Kraig: “…”

Seeing Kraig not speaking, the doctor said: “But fortunately, she didn’t get rid
of it. If she gets rid of this time, she won’t want to have children anymore in
the future!”

Kraig breathed a sigh of relief.

The doctor immediately arranged for Kraig to say: “Whether her fetus can sit
still, it depends on your later care of her. After taking good care of her, she will
not only be able to sit the fetus, but she will be able to give birth in the future.
If she can’t sit still, This life is over.”

After taking a look at Kraig, the doctor continued: “You men, you must protect
women’s bodies!”

Kraig was criticized by the doctor and apologized again and again.

Repeatedly said yes.

“Okay, go home and take care of your daughter-in-law!” The doctor still has to
sit for a consultation, and he has no time to spend with Kraig here.

Kraig had been driven out by the doctor.

But Kraig, who came out of the hospital, was even more worried.

I didn’t know that Dalia was pregnant before. At least she was alone. He was
not so worried. Now that he knew that Dalia was pregnant, Kraig’s heart
seemed to be roasted in a fire.

Moreover, he checked the surveillance of the hospital.

Dalia saw an illness here, and hurried away.



There was a man by her side.

The man’s appearance is a bit vague, and it’s really difficult to find it.

Especially, the more you go to the northern mountains, the more

Chapter 1205
There is no monitoring in the mountain area. Where can I find it?

How can a pregnant woman live her life?

Kraig’s heart seemed to be torn in half.

However, no matter how uncomfortable, he will not help.

A group of subordinates asked him what to do?

Kraig said: “From here, all the way to the north, northeast, and northwest, as
long as it is north, you can find me from one county to one town, one town to
one town.”

Subordinates should say: “Yes!”

After finishing the order, Kraig called Arron as quickly as possible.

Here, Arron is here with his mother-in-law, complaining with Suzi, and Darius,
and Lenny, Rayna and Christopher, and the only one, this group of people is
all about Darius’s.

Kraig was calling Arron’s cell phone, but he didn’t expect it was Suzi.



Suzi’s tone was very anxious. After she connected, she asked Dalia if she had
found it.

Kraig didn’t even know how to speak.

He was very emotional. It is a blessing for Dalia to make friends like Suzi.

Although she would disappoint Suzi, Kraig still bit her head and said: “No…no,
I’m out, she has left this county.”

Suzi didn’t blame Kraig, she only asked eagerly: “Kraig, you don’t need to call
me at this time, some of you can call me now, she can run far, far. .”

Kraig knew that Suzi was anxious.

At this moment, she instead persuaded Suzi: “Suzi, listen to me, I can’t catch
up with her. I can only do a little carpet search slowly. I called Arron just to get
Arron Qin tells you, I… If she calls you and asks you to borrow money, you…
make a one-million-dollar call to her card.”

Suzi: “…”

“No, no, 10 million!”

Suzi: “…”

She had to ask doubtfully: “What happened?”

Kraig said with difficulty: “Ashan, she…she…she is pregnant again.”

Suzi: “…”

She took a step back subconsciously.



Arron immediately hugged Suzi: “What’s the matter?”

Suzi desperately said: “Sister Shan…she is pregnant again.”

Arron was startled.

Rayna and Galia were also shocked.

Suzi’s face was extremely worried: “Sister Shan, her health was originally bad,
but now she is pregnant and fleeing again, she…she is almost the same as
me back then.”

“But how young was I back then? I was only in my early twenties, and I could
eat all the hardships, but sister Shan was different. She had just been in the
palace for more than a month, and she was pregnant again. She didn’t have
any money with her. What can she do without Sanford?”

Suzi knows how hard it is for a pregnant woman to escape.

She calmed down, and suddenly shouted into the receiver: “Kraig! Why don’t
you die! Why don’t you die! What the hell are you doing alive! How are you
going to die! Okay!”

Kraig: “…”

After a long while, Suzi bit his lip and said with tears: “Yes… I’m sorry.”

Then he said: “I know, if Sister Shan calls me, I will send her 10 million yuan.”

Yes, Suzi hung up the phone without waiting for Kraig to say anything.

After closing the thread, she pursed her lips and looked at the other people
laughing: “I’m sorry, I made you laugh, I…I just confiscated my emotions.”



Mother called her distressedly: “Suzi.”

Suzi shook his head and chuckles: “It’s okay mom, it’s okay, that I…I’ll go out
to get some air.”

If the language was necessary, she went out from the room.

As soon as he left the house, Suzi was stunned when he saw the people in
the vegetable garden.

Chapter 1206
Outside

In the little fenced garden of mother, the two young people who were digging
holes in the dirt are still there.

Both of these children were under the age of twenty. When Elma was driven
away just now, the two children also contributed a lot. Why didn’t these two
children come in and drink a glass of water when they entered the door just
now?

Suzi apologized to the two hip-hop boys.

“Hi, kid.” She felt a little more relaxed than before.

One of the two boys smiled heartily: “Sister, how old are you older than us, at
most three or four years old?”

Hearing the little boy boasting about himself like this, Suzi felt better again.

She scolded herself in her heart.



Being a woman can’t stand the praise of others.

It really couldn’t stand Xiao Xianrou’s smile.

But Suzi still said: “Although I am not very old. But I have given birth to
children. My children are almost six years old, and my children are called your
brothers. Moreover, I am more skilled than you in farm work. Now, what did
you just say come here, let me help you dig the holes?”

The two small meats immediately looked at Suzi in admiration.

The other immediately said: “Sister, you really know how to dig holes.”

Suzi nodded: “First, let me talk about how you came to work in my mother’s
vegetable garden. My mother invited you?”

The young man smiled just now: “No, sister, we are really from an agricultural
university. We just want to contract a few hundred acres of land and grow
organic food after graduating from college.”

Another young man enthusiastically added: “We have to make our own brand,
an organic food brand.”

The guy just finished speaking, the guy just said: “When our organic food
manor is successfully built in the future, we will build our own dancing room in
the manor. We specialize in hot dance.”

“Well, so it won’t affect others’ rest.”

The two young men were very excited.

Very yearning.

Suzi could see from their faces that they were full of energy and happiness.



These are two children who have no knowledge of the world and have not
experienced any hardships.

They are not worldly, not gloomy, and do not know the big role of power.

If not, they wouldn’t be so handsome and beautiful when they teased Elma
just now.

Such a life is really worth looking forward to.

Suzi looked at the two boys and said with envy: “I really envy your lives.”

“Sister, your life is pretty good too, how handsome your husband is.”

Suzi said, “Yes, my life is not bad.”

After a pause, she said, “I just said that I want to teach you how to dig holes.
Since you come here once today, I can’t let you learn no skills at all, right?”

She came to the two boys, took one of the boys’ head, and while raising the
head, she explained: “Look at me, with this type of head, first your feet have to
stand one after the other. Steady, so that you can gain strength.”

The two little boys were stunned.

Although Suzi told them just now, she will dig pits.

But that’s just talking.

But now, looking at the handle style of Suzi holding the head, you can see that
he is an old farmer who is rolling in the soil.



But Suzi’s clothes, Suzi’s delicate skin and tender flesh, Suzi’s tall figure, and
Suzi’s beauty all told these two boys that the young woman in front of her is
an elegant and clear urban lady. .

Where does she have the slightest temperament of an old farmer?

This contrast stunned the two little boys.

Suzi raised his head. As soon as he went down, the pit thrown out was deep
and wide.

All of a sudden, she slapped the two young men a few times.

The young man’s chin almost fell.

After digging the hole, Suzi bent down to see the dirt in the hole. And gravel.

“Crush all these hard things and throw them out of stones so that the dealer
can sprout faster. If you encounter a dry day, you must bring some water when
you plant seeds.”


